
From: Anne Galloway <agalloway@vtdigger.org> 

Date: July 22, 2015 at 7:33:14 AM EDT 

To: "Springer, Darren" <Darren.Springer@state.vt.us>, Tom Brown <tbrown@vtdigger.org> 

Subject: public records request re:EB-5 related communications and SEC related 

communications 

Dear Darren,  

Pursuant to the Vermont Public Records Act, I am writing to request records re: EB-5 related 

communications and SEC related communications between senior Shumlin administration officials as per a request from 

Paul Heintz of Seven Days.  
Many thanks, 

Anne 

 

--  

Anne Galloway  

Editor, VTDigger.org 

Executive Director, Vermont Journalism Trust  

97 State St., Montpelier, VT 05602 

cell 802-595-9159 

@GallowayVTD 

http://vtdigger.org 

 
If you like our reporting, support our work with a donation. 

 

mailto:agalloway@vtdigger.org
mailto:Darren.Springer@state.vt.us
mailto:tbrown@vtdigger.org
http://vtdigger.org/
http://vtdigger.org/
https://vtdigger.org/join-now/

